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May 21, 2024 VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

Shannon O’Rourke, Deputy Director 

Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety 

California Natural Resources Agency 

715 P Street, 20th Floor 

Sacramento, CA  95814 

Re: Request to Correct Information Provided in PG&E’s 2024 Change Order for the 

2023-2025 Wildfire Mitigation Plan (WMP) (Docket #2023-2025 WMPs) 

 

Dear Deputy Director O’Rourke: 

 

Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) respectfully requests to correct information provided 

to the Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety (OEIS) in its 2024 Change Order for our 2023-2025 

Base WMP. 

This correction involves updating two numbers in our 2024 Change Order. We identified a 

calculation error in the data file used to estimate the risk reduction associated with the 2024 risk 

estimates associated with targets GH-01 and GH-04. Specifically, for the 2024 Risk Impact 

Percentage calculation, we inadvertently failed to apply the 1:1.25 overhead to underground 

conversion factor, which resulted in an overestimation of the risk reduction estimates. Thus, the 

correct risk reduction estimates should be as follows: 

• The 2024 GH-01 risk reduction estimate should be 1.6% and not 2.0%; and 

• The 2024 GH-04 risk reduction estimate should be 1.5% and not 1.8%. 

Please note that this error was only associated with the 2024 values for this work and did not 

affect the 2023 and 2025 values. Similarly, this correction does not impact the PSPS-related 

targets (including PS-07), which are based on undergrounding miles, not risk reduction.  

As a result, we have taken steps to prevent this type of manual error from recurring in the future. 

We appreciate your consideration of this request to correct our 2024 Change Order. Please do not 

hesitate to reach out should you need any clarifications or additional materials. 

 

Sincerely, 

_______/S/_________ 

Jay Leyno 

Director, Wildfire Mitigation PMO 


